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AP Dr Kamarudin D Mudin was appointed as Acting Dean for
School of Medicine replacing Prof Dr Osman Ali who finished his
term as the Dean. He has vast experience in running the school
as he had been a Deputy Dean (Academic & Students Affairs)
before. Dr Kamarudin will execute the duties of the Dean in
running the school. With his vast experience, strength and
commitment; it is hoped that he would bring the school to a higher
level of achievement. A Tribute to the former dean school of
medicine, Prof Dr Osman Ali was held on 15 July 2011 at the Hyatt
Hotel. This event aimed to record the school’s appreciation and
gratitude for Prof Dr Osman on his contributions and dedication as
the founder dean and of the countless efforts and sacrifices he
rendered during his eight years tenure as the School’'s dean. The
event began at 8.00pm with a speech from the acting dean school
of medicine AP Dr D Kamaruddin D Mudin. In his speech he
expressed his profound gratitude to Prof Dr Osman for all the hard
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work he has done in bringing the School of Medicine the level as it
is today, also on his efforts in establishing a permanent campus of
the School of Medicine. In addition, he hoped that Prof. Dr Osman
Ali will continue to serve the School of Medicine in UMS. The
ceremony continued with a speech from Prof Dr Osman who
thanked the school for holding the special event for him. In his
humble speech, he stated that the school's success and what it is
today are results of collective efforts from all the staff and hoped
that the effort and excellent teamwork will be continued and
maintained. He added that with the new management team, the
school will grow further and achieve excellence in all aspects. He
also recorded his sincere apology to any staff that he might have
unintentionally and unknowingly hurt during his tenure. The staffs
that were present were also invited to say words of gratitude and
appreciation to Prof Dr Osman. The event continued with the
dinner, karaoke performances by SPU staff. The event ended at
10.00 pm with presentation of gifts and a photo session.






